
Yalgoo Bulldust | Established 2004  January| February | March 2017 

 

 

 

 PO Box 40, 37 Gibbons Street, Yalgoo WA 6635 
Ph: 08 9962 8042                
Fax:  08 9962 8020  
E-mail: reception@yalgoo.wa.gov.au  



Yalgoo Bulldust | Established 2004  January| February | March 2017 

 

 

 

The Yalgoo Bulldust is published by the Shire of Yalgoo as a public service for the community. 
 

Contact: Shire of Yalgoo 

Mail: PO Box 40, Yalgoo 6635 

Phone: 99628042 

Fax:  99628020 

Email: reception@yalgoo.wa.gov.au  
 

The opinions expressed have been published in good faith on the request of the person requesting 

publication, and are not those of the Shire of Yalgoo.  All articles, comments,  advice and other  

material contained in this publication are by way of general comment or advice only and are not  

intended, not do they purport to be the correct advice on any particular matter or subject referred 

to.  No person should act on the basis of any matter, comment or advice contained in this publica-

tion without first considering, and if necessary taking appropriate professional advice upon the  

applicability to their particular circumstances.  

Accordingly, no responsibility is accepted or taken by the Shire of Yalgoo, or the authors and editors 

of the Yalgoo Bulldust, for any damage or loss suffered by any party acting in reliance on any matter, 

comment or advice contained here in. 

Do you want to promote what you have to offer?  

At the Shire we can place an advertisement in the bulldust for the following charges: 

Please call the Shire If you have any enquiries on 08 9962 8042 

Advertising Commercial - Full Page   (Black & White) 

Advertising Commercial - Half Page   (Black & White) 

Advertising Commercial - Quarter Page  (Black & White) 

Advertising Community -  All of above   (Black & White) 
 

Advertising Commercial - Full Page   (Colour) 

Advertising Commercial - Half Page   (Colour) 

Advertising Commercial - Quarter Page  (Colour) 

Advertising Community -  All of above   (Colour) 

 $35.00 

 $25.00 

 $18.00 

 FREE 
 

 $60.00 

 $45.00 

 $30.00 

 FREE 

The Yalgoo Bulldust can help you. 

 

The Shire of Yalgoo is now distributing  the Yalgoo Bulldust every three month. The deadline for articles and 

notices to go into the Yalgoo Bulldust is  the first Wednesday of January, April, July, October 2017 Contributions can 

be left at the Shire of Yalgoo Office or emailed to reception@yalgoo.wa.gov.au. 

mailto:pa@yalgoo.wa.gov.au
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Project Update. 

1. The Arts Centre project contract has been completed and will commence 
as planned and should be finished this financial year. 

2. Widening of Yalgoo/Morawa Rd should commence in the next few 
months. This will widen the seal to 7 meters and we hope to get about 
30km done in the first year from the Yalgoo end. 

3. Re-sheet and widen Jokers Tunnel Rd has been completed by our works 
staff. 

4. Quotation has been received for works on Ninghan Rd to repair worn/
damaged seal particularly in floodways. 

5. New LED floodlighting has been installed in the Rage Cage. These lights 
offer greater resistance to the vandalism and damage that has occurred previously.  

 

Plant and Equipment. 

A new concrete batching plant from Queensland has been delivered along with a second hand agitator truck from Vic-

toria. This equipment will enable us to supply our own concrete at a suitable price to carry out many of our capital 

and maintenance projects in an efficient manner.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

A replacement Works truck has also been received. The new truck is automatic and has a modified tray to enable safe 

access to the back tray for staff.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shire Award! 

Myself, Neil and Raul travelled to Perth to accept an award from the Public Health Advocacy. This award was won due 

to the Bicycle Safety program recently run by the Community Development Officer in conjunction with Yalgoo Police. 

This program was recognized above other entries from the City of Kalgoorlie and City of Geraldton. Well done to all 

those involved including the participants! 

CONTINUE > 
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Current Funding Applications in the System 
 

1. Royalties for Regions Mid-West Development Commission Funding   

 Name of Project: Yalgoo Arts, Culture and Information Centre 

 A funding application was submitted in September 2016 to the Mid-West Development Commission for the es-

tablishment of the Yalgoo Arts, Culture and Information Centre.  Currently the women occupy one small room in 

the MEEDAC building.  The room is constrained by its size and community members are hindered in their 

attempts to engage in and promote the arts, crafts and culture within the community.  

 The proposed Centre will play an important role in providing an environment that is suitable for art and craft ac-

tivities, workshops, and the exhibition of works created by community members.  The Centre will offer an op-

portunity for all community members (in particular women and children) to participate in the arts and culture 

space, showcasing a diverse range of mediums and creative responses to the unique location of Yalgoo. 

 Update: The Shire has been informed that they will hear in the near future as to the outcome of the funding 

application.   

2. Department of Sport and Recreation 

 Name of Project: Up Grade Sports Oval.  

 An application was developed and submitted to the Department of Sport and Recreation for the upgrade (the 

first stage) of the Yalgoo sports oval in late August 2016.   

 

 Update: The Shire has been notified that it should hear from the Department of Sport and Recreation in the 

near future as to the result of the application process.  

 

3. Regional Events Scheme: Tourism WA 

 Name: Yalgoo Emu Cup Fund Day and Family Concert (2017).  

 An application for funding was submitted in late 2016 for funding to run the 2017 Yalgoo Emu Cup Fund Day and 

Family Concert. The event engages community and visitors in an annual festivity.  

    

 Update:  Success of application will be known later in 2017 

 

 Current applications 

4. Lotterywest 

 An application for funding to Lotterywest is currently being developed to contribute to the costs of landscaping 

the entry area of the proposed Yalgoo Arts, Culture and Information Centre.  It is proposed that the landscaping 

will be visually appealing, consisting of native plants, dry creek bed and small bridge – adding to the aesthetics 

of the proposed centre.  

5. Lotterywest 

 An application to Lotterywest is currently underway for a contribution to the Yalgoo Emu Cup Fun Day and Fami-

ly Concert.  
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6. Building Better Regions – Department of Industry, Innovation and Science (Commonwealth) Community 

Scheme 

 An application to Lotterywest is currently being developed for a contribution to the Yalgoo Emu Cup Fun Day 

and Family Concert.  

 

7. Building Better Regions – Department of Industry, Innovation and Science (Commonwealth) 

 Name: Paynes Find Upgrade Parking Bay  

 An application has been developed to request for major funding through the Department of Industry, Innovation 

and Science Building Better Regions Scheme.   

 It is proposed the funding will be used to seal the existing rest area for articulated vehicles, caravans and motor 

vehicles that stop at the Paynes Find Roadhouse .  The project will also provide for  

 

  demarcation zones – Trucks; Caravans; and general vehicle bays/zones, thus addressing road safety/   

 traffic issues in and around the Roadhouse, and 

 Pop up information Centre to assist travellers in planning their journey   

 

 Update: Applications for funding round opens 18 January 2017.  

 

8. Building Better Regions – Department of Industry, Innovation and Science (Commonwealth) – 
  Infrastructure Scheme 
 Name: Housing   
 An application for funding for government housing (two units) is currently being undertaken and will be sub-

mitted for consideration in February 2017.  The funds will assist in the complete construction of 2 x staff units on 
one block.  

 
 
Silvio Brenzi 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Yalgoo 
THE OUTBACK STARTS HERE 
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                                         Hi all Yalgoo people. 

 

I would like to wish everyone a Happy New Year and I hope you all had a happy 

and safe Christmas break. 
 

The end of year party held at Paynes Find was well attended and it was great 

catching up with everyone and relaxing having a few beers and a BBQ. The 

Yalgoo Council Christmas party was well attended and it was also great to catch up with everyone 

and have few beers and meal. 
 

I would like to wish ex Cr Percy Lawson all the best and thank him for his input and commitment to 

the Yalgoo Shire Council over the last couple of years. 
 

We have our Electors meeting on the Friday the 20th January at the Yalgoo Shire Chambers and 

Council looks forward to seeing you then. 
 

Next week the Council’s Wild Dog committee will meet to set the guidelines for the Yalgoo Wild 

Dog bounty. 

We have budgeted for $10,000 @ 100 wild dogs, $100 per dog. These guidelines will go up to coun-

cil the following week and hopefully it will get up and running soon. 
 

Council duties will start to crank up next week so look forward to seeing more of everyone, it has 

been a good break for myself to recharge the batteries as the last 3yrs have been pretty demand-

ing. I look forward to a very positive 2017 year with many things on the table to deal with. 
 

One thing I find very disappointing is the last spat of break-ins around town over the holiday break. 

Especially the break-ins and vandalism to the towns Emergency Services (St Johns Ambulance and 

Voluntary Fire Centers) these voluntary services are for all people of Yalgoo and are there to save 

lives-YOUR LIVES! I just hope that no ones family member seriously needs help from one these ser-

vices and find they unable to help because of the damage caused by the break-ins and vandalism. 

Not very thoughtful by who ever did this crime. 
 

People from outside of Yalgoo also hear about these things happening and think that everyone in 

Yalgoo is the same, this is wrong as there is a lot of good people in Yalgoo and a handful of trouble 

makers giving our town and people a bad name. 

I  hope the Yalgoo police are able to find these criminals. 
 

All the best everyone. 

President, 

Neil Grinham.  
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Yalgoo Centacare Office 
Gibbons Street, Yalgoo, WA 6635 

Email: Tamihana.cummings@centacareyalgoo.org.au  

 Women’s Group 

Big year ahead with us all working towards the goal of getting our garden 

up and growing, we hope to have  enough food to assist us in providing a 

meal/ meals for the children’s  lunches at the primary school. We are look-

ing to get our op shop up and running on a regular bases, all money gener-

ated through the op shop will go into a fund bucket to service the goals and 

plans we make as a family. We will be open for business Monday February the 6th, full details of shop hours can be ob-

tained at the Yalgoo Women’s Opportunity Shop, and remember family every dollar we make goes back into our com-

munity to keep children in peak condition for learning. 

 

Men’s Group 

Thank you to the Shire for the support you have given to get this pro-

ject up and running, we now have a building we can be based in; we 

have the tools to create and fix things, with a bit of elbow grease we 

can set us up a work shop that caters for the young men and their fa-

thers. The idea here is to make us a place that we can teach and learn 

from each other, to build a place that we can share with the communi-

ty, a place that gives us the opportunity to take on new tasks and skills. The main focus for the men who have been 

involved with the men’s group over the last year has been to create a place that gives the young men and boys of 

Yalgoo a chance to grow and learn. The goal is to stare our young men away from the temptation that exists when 

one is board or being influenced by peer pressure to commit crime on their community and family. May be we have-

n’t done that well in the past achieving this goal, however this is a new year, we now have the tools and building to 

make something happen. Do we wait to lose more of our children to the system based on their bad choices, or do we 

create a place and work towards a place where the young people look after their own and everything we hold dare. 

Play Group 

Will be open as usual from Wednesday the 1st, we will have a new time table available for parents on this day. For all 

the parents of pre-schoolers in town bring the babies down so they can have social time with their peer group, we 

have resources here for to use with your child to enhance their ability to learn. 

REMEMBER PARENTS ARE THE FIRST TEACHES OF THEIR BABIES, 200 YEARS AGO YOU WOULD HAVE TAUGHT YOUR 

CHILDREN EVERTHING THEY NEEDED TO KNOW TO SURRIVE IN THE WORLD THEY WERE LIVING. IF WE TAKE THIS 

CONCEPT AND APPLAY IT NOW, THE ONLY REAL PLACE WE CAN DO THIS IS AT HOME, KINDY OR PLAY GROUP. 

You have the chance to be part of the new direction we might take our play 

group, the shire has managed to source out funding for a new play centre, 

the time is now for us to put the hard work in, and when we move we will 

have a clear direction and plan for the children of Yalgoo and what we need 

to do to make it happen.  
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Yalgoo Centacare Office 
Gibbons Street, Yalgoo, WA 6635 

Email: Tamihana.cummings@centacareyalgoo.org.au  

After club 

After club runs Monday to Thursday during the school term, 2.45 to  4.30 pm, the hall is the main base for activities or 

blobbing out, it always nice to see parents in the hall with their children, simply watching them or doing things with 

them. I am always on the lookout for motivated people that have a bit of time to share with the community children, 

come on down and let’s see what kinda of magic we can make happen. 

 

A big thank you to all the people that have come down to help with activities, movies, community events this stuff 

does not happen without the help of community members, to anyone that has contributed to last year  thank you 

sooo much. 

 

Meedac 

To David, Craig and the boys and girls it’s so nice to see the work happening in and around the hall, I look forward to 

the upcoming year, so we can sit down and plan our next stage of landscaping. Helping Hands are creating usable 

spaces in the community, thank you down at Meedac 

 

Special thank you to the ladies group who have been there every step of the way, without you lot our hall would have 

no life and our children would be cold in the winter and burnt in the summer. The doors stay open because you give 

your time and energy to the children. 

 

Over the last year we have gone from a Centacare office and play group room to having a Community hall, Community 

gym we are working on a community garden for the children along with creating a space for youth and men to inter-

act in a positive way together, the ladies are working towards their goal of providing lunches for the children.  

 

We as a community have been busy creating the space that we now call the community hall, the work has only just 

begun, I look forward to all the challenges ahead, after a year and half in community, your community feels like my 

community, a home away from home. 

 

Tamihana Cummings 

Centacare    
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Yalgoo School and Shire Children’s Xmas break up party  

 

This was formed from a meeting I had with Gail from the school requesting that I have a meeting with the Principle 

and teachers to ask if we can combine our events. 

Prior to the meeting I had put in a request for mothers to help me go shopping for the children’s x-mas presents in 

Geraldton .I booked the bus and got the women’s group to assist me in purchasing all the presents from the ages of 0 

to year 6 graduates from the Yalgoo primary school . These presents are from the money donated from MMG min-

ing .in which I need to acknowledge from the children and the Shire of Yalgoo  

From this yarn I was invited up to the school, to meet with the teachers and Phil to discuss joining forces and to hold 

the event down at the community hall on the 7th December 2016. 

This was a great way to bring both the School and Shire together for the one event. 

From there I put in a request to Ray to ask the Shire men to assist me in getting a real pine tree to put up in the hall. 

I arranged for Matt T to be the Santa and Elvy dressed up as the Elf on the day   

.I arranged the decorations I had purchased for the tree, in which Meedac workers came in to and dressing up the 

community hall for the Xmas theme and for the children to have a stage they can perform on. 

Tamihana had prepared the stage for the children and got the hall organised for the event. 

We then discussed the Menu and shopping for the event in which my self, Barbara and Coralie went to get in 

Geraldton. 

On the Tuesday morning into the evening I had Michelle and Maureen helps me cook and prep the food for the fol-

lowing day. 

The concert run smoothly, the teachers were happy with the out come of the program, they finished there concert 

early so they went back to school to let us re set up the hall for the main meal  

On the day of the event I had mothers, care givers, nanas and individuals come to help as I wanted the children and 

Elders seated and to be served. 

I had 8 ladies assist me in serving the children and Elders at their tables. I then invited every one else to self serve as 

we had the food set up for all to form an orderly line (smorgasbord). 

Every one enjoyed the day the children and the meal .Santa and his Elf came into the room once the children had 

been seated on the floor in front of the tree and Santa .Presents given out to all children laughter and happy faces 

from each of the children as they opened their presents. Rubbished picked up pudding served ,prior to the children 

going home and returning in the swim wear to enjoy there time in the pools the Shire workers set up out side the hall 

for the after noon activity . Parents supervising all children, by the pools .They prepared one last meal for the chil-

dren, before our day ended at 6 30 pm. 

I would like to take this time to thank all those whom helped make this event happen and run successfully on the day 

and leading up to it. 

Our next outing is on the 15 December to MMG for Dinner to thank all those whom had helped Centacare and CDO 

out through out the year. 

Linaire Hodge  
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Yalgoo School and Shire Children’s Xmas break up party  
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The Anti Bully workshops held at the Yalgoo community hall on the 9th to 12 of January 2017 Run by Gina Wright and 

her son Deniro Wright taking the children through their drills, building body strength, Self esteem building, self moti-

vation, leadership and team work. 

The group aged from 5 to 16 young persons keen to learn and participate in the work shop The dedicated few contin-

ued to listen and learn the dripline of the art taught to them over the days of participation. 

This was a first for Yalgoo community to have the children engaged fully in a sport that will help them resolve their is-

sues in a positive manner. 

The program covers 

1. Empower the children with self confidence 2. Health and well - being 3. Balancing the power between victims and 

bullies 4. Altering the peer pressure dynamics, so the children may be able to step in and lend a helping hand to their 

peers. 

5. Discipline and empowerment 

6. Fun and social engagement 

7.  Entering personal spaces with respect  
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YALGOO COPS 

ON THE BEAT 

The last 3 months have been exciting watching the new police station take shape every day 

something different was happening and then I finally got the keys and it’s been absolute 

awesome adventure from there on. 

The opening took place on the 3rd November 2016, we had the Honourable Liz HARVEY Deputy Premier attend 

and officially open the station. 

The only disappointing part of the day was people building up plates for takeaways, the food was awesome 

but unfortunately there were a few who missed out because of those few who took it upon themselves to take 

enough food for breakfast, lunch and dinner, I’ve never seen that before, must be a Yalgoo thing. 

Crime continues to rise in Yalgoo with a steady amount of burglaries, stealing and damage offences, the most 

significant being the burglary on the Yalgoo Hotel where a large quantity of alcohol and cigarettes were stolen 

along with a large amount of cash. 

I spoke about the store getting burgled in the last edition and now we’re talking about the Hotel, what next? 

And unfortunately again it is allegedly our local youths that are involved again, unbelievable why these people 

would provide an excellent service to the community when the minority of this community steal their profits 

and destroy their hard work. 

Our Xmas road traffic campaign has come to an end and thankfully I can say there were no loss of lives or seri-

ous injuries to anyone in the community, although I did personally issue 7X infringements for seatbelt offences 

to locals in Yalgoo and when you think there was only around 100 people in the community those figures are 

quite alarming. 

If you drive around Yalgoo without a seatbelt, licence or un-roadworthy vehicle then you are going to infringed 

or spend a day in court, just because you only drive a short distance is no excuse and will not be tolerated. 

Police officers are police officers 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, we are not paid at that rate, but whether we 

are in uniform or plain clothes we are police officers and if we see offences being committed during those 

times we will act on those. There are some individuals in Yalgoo who seem think we can’t act when not on du-

ty, trust me we can and we will. 

As we are only early into 2017 let’s all pledge to make Yalgoo a safer place, you know who the criminal ele-

ment in town is, most of you are probably related to these people who are selling drugs, committing burglaries 

etc. it’s time for you to approach them and say enough is enough and dob them in to your local police. 

I have been here now nearly 2 years in March this year, that is my tenure and I will be leaving once I secure a 

position. We have met some nice people. 

When police officers come to a small community they bring their families and want to become part of the 

community so when the next Officer in Charge comes here please make him/her feel welcome. 

As we are now writing these editions every 3 months this will be my last at Yalgoo so I wish you all the best for 

the future. 

 

From 

Yalgoo Police 
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Since our last publication we have had some activity at the caravan park in terms of works 

completed.  

Our rammed earth buildings have been seeled inside and out by Westside Painting Service, 

new lights have been erected at the gate entrance thanks to the works crew team and Kelvin 

and Ben Crowe. The electricians also installed two fans in the camp kitchen and new lighting 

over the BBQ shelter. Fan are working a treat in the hot weather thanks to the donation from 

Peter Smith.  

Yalgoo Caravan Park Update 

Camper Kitchen Fans 
Gate Entrance new lights 

5  Sydney Hodder 

6  Maddy Simpson 

21 Cody Simpson 

22 Cliffy Hodder Jnr 

27 Tamisha Hodder Ja
nu

ar
y 
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St John Ambulance  

Notification 
 

St John Ambulance offers a service here in Yalgoo with the 

aid of volunteers. These members of the community are 

selfless in there giving of time and energy for the benefit of 

the residents in the Shire of Yalgoo and the surrounding ar-

ea when required. 

Following recent break- ins to the shed,  theft and damage 

to equipment, we would like to notify the community that 

this behaviour and attitude to this service will no longer be 

tolerated. Yalgoo volunteers have decided that ANY further 

damage, theft or negative attitudes to this service will end 

the provision in Yalgoo.  

It is therefore recommended that anyone who takes part in 

theft, damage or general misuse of this service will be 

effecting the entire community and the safety of their 

friends and family. 

It is hoped that our community can stand together to pre-

vent these actions in the future and maintain this service to 

Yalgoo. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwicgoHE97jRAhWGfbwKHVh1DicQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fstjohn.org.au%2F&psig=AFQjCNGsCgwsHL1p__bqcGTlf-kHo6iyuQ&ust=1484184287180667
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SHIRE OF YALGOO 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF ELECTORS 

 

The Annual General Meeting of Electors will be held in the Council Chambers 37 Gibbons 

Street Yalgoo on Friday 20 January 2017 commencing at 10:00am.  

 

Order of Business 

1. To receive the Annual Report for the year ended 30 June 2016. 

2. General business. 

 

You are invited to provide any matters that you intend to discuss in writing to the Shire by 

4.00pm Monday 16 January 2017. Alternatively, you can attend the meeting in person. 

 

Copies of the Annual Report are available for inspection from the Shire Office and Library, 

37 Gibbons Street, Yalgoo. You may request an electronic copy by emailing 

emc@yalgoo.wa.gov.au.  

 

Steven Cosgrove  

Coordinator Governance and Technical Services  

Yalgoo Hotel News 

CHASE THE ACE 
 

Every Friday’s  

between  

6.00pm - 8.30pm 

Starting Friday 20 January 2017 
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Caps $17.50 

Shirts $48 

Stubbie Holder 

$7.00 

 

Yalgoo Books   1st Edition   $6.00 

       2nd Edition   $17.00 

 

Paynes Find          $11.00 

Architectural Gem       $25.00 

 

Stubbie Holders        $7.00 

 

Yalgoo Shirts Black       $35.00 

     Colourful     $48.00 

 

Post cards          $1.30  

CD of Yalgoo          $6.00  
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The library is open during  

office hours 9am to 4pm 

Mon  -  Fri 
 

New books arrive every month 

 

You may request certain books just ask Judi 
or Diane at the front desk 

 

Games and Puzzles are available for kiddies 

(Ask at the front desk) 

 
 
 
 

The Yalgoo Shire  

Depot and Equipment is 

OFF LIMITS  
Unless you have permission from  

the Works Forman or Chief Executive Officer 
 

This applies to all residents for their own 
personal safety 

Dog Registration 
 

All dogs over 3 months of age and cats over 6 
months must be registered and wear a registration 
tag and a disc showing the owner’s name and    
address.  
 
ALL dogs & Cats must be Microchipped. 
 
Registrations are due on November 1, and can be 
obtained for a period of one or three years. Proof of 
sterilisation is required at the time of registration. 
 
 Applicants must be over 18 years of age.  
Reduced rates (50%) are available for Pensioner 
Concession Card holders. 
 
If your cat or dog wanders from home, it may be 
picked up by the Shire Ranger and taken to the pound. 
 
Fees are imposed on all impounded animals and 
are payable to the Shire Council before the release 
of the animal. 

 
- PLEASE NOTE - 
After 72 hours, an      

impounded animal, 
(unregistered), if not 

claimed or released, is  
disposed of 

 
 

Licensing 

 
Open  

Mondays to Thursdays 
 9am  -  12pm 

 
For any information regarding  

Drivers licence  
Computer/Practical & Hazard Perception Test  

Bookings for Driving Assessments 
Learners Permits 

vehicle registrations 
Plate Changes 

Transfers of vehicles 
Transfer of Interstate/overseas Licence 

Permits for Unlicensed vehicle 
Order & Replacement Copies of Licence 

Or any other request  
 

contact the  
Shire of Yalgoo 
(08) 9962 8042 

Ask for Judi, Diane or Elisha 
Email: reception@yalgoo.wa.gov.au 

Yalgoo Hotel News 
 

2016 CHASE THE ACE WINNER 
 

 Mr Ray Windfield 
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Newsletter FEEDBACK:  what you liked, what you didn’t like, 

what could be    improved, what you would like to see etc.. 

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________

___________________________________________________ 
Rip the feedback section and hand into the Shire office or place in Newsletter feedback box at 

the Yalgoo General Store Post Office. 


